
   

                                                                                                                                                                    
 
 

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am. 
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Our next Rotary Meeting: Wednesday, 4 May 

   Speaker:  Karl Heiden                        Topic: CEO – Town of Cambridge 
 

On Duty 27/4/22: 

Speaker intro & thanks: Cate Barlow        Square Pupil:   Peter Wagner      Set up/Pack up:  Graham McHarrie 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 

 We are sad to hear of the passing away of Gillian McKerracher, wife of PDG Peter McKerracher who is a 
frequent visitor to our Club.  

 The Social Committee is scheduled to have its next meeting on Tuesday 3rd May at 1.00 pm at the home of 
Anneitta and Graham. Participants please take note. 

 Rotary out West is an e-document compiled from information provided by Rotary Clubs and Rotarians in 
Districts 9455 and 9465. Our Club’s activities are featured regularly, so don’t fail to read it when it comes out! 

Coming up soon: Wednesday, 11 May 2022 

Speaker: Peter Durrant                                                                  Topic: WA Rotary Relief 

 
Speaker intro & thanks: Peter McSkimming                         Set up/Pack up: Don Holywell  

NEWS FROM OUR LAST MEETING 
Ten Members, one Visiting Rotarian, one Honorary Member, five Wives plus a handful of people associated with the 
RSL Claremont joined together for a guided tour of the Historical Collection at Campbell Barracks. The Chairman of 
the SAS Historical Foundation, Greg Mawkes, was our lead contact and we divided into two groups of about ten 
people each for practical purposes. The Special Air Service was established in 1957 initially as a Company which later 
became a Regiment, and we were given a comprehensive history of those early days supported by photographs. 
Members of the Regiment are trained and equipped to live, work and fight in a variety of environments, and the 
exhibits covered the equipment and methods used by the SAS since inception. There are also on display a number of 
vehicles, weapons and personal equipment used by the Regiment in the counter terrorism role starting around 1980. 
The SAS has been engaged in operations in various parts of the world including Borneo, South Vietnam, Afghanistan 
and Iraq, and the use of camouflage is remarkable. Dogs have been used to good effect in many arenas of war, and 
one of the original heroes, Rex, is proudly displayed wearing his equipment. A number of artists have contributed to 
the historical record over the years, and many of these varied and poignant depictions are on display for visitors to 
enjoy. The SAS Historical Foundation is a volunteer organisation comprising former soldiers and other dedicated 
contributors, all of who apply their skills to creating and maintaining this wonderful history of the remarkable Special 
Air Service Regiment. It was a most informative and moving outing for all of us. 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays: John Travlos (30 Apr) 

Wedding anniversaries: Mike & Helen Mullin (3 May); Peter & Leonie Pearse (4 May) 

Rotary anniversaries: Rod Lane (’85) 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                 Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary 

He told his wife he wanted to be cremated. She made an appointment for next Tuesday! 

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

